Tri-Parish Council Minutes

November 5, 2007

5:15 p.m.

Members present: Bill Neumayer, Tammy Hasenoehrl, Carlene Skelton, Mark Brigham, Deb Snyder, Joyce Majure, and Fr. Les Kish

Guest: Ken Griesemer, Liturgical Design Consultant 

Meeting began with prayer at 5:15 pm led by Bill. 
Ken handed out revised proposed programming, master planning, and schematic design meeting schedule.  The March 13 & 14 dates were changed to March 5 & 6. The Council reviewed the document:  The first page is a review of today and tomorrows ( 11/5 & 6/07) parish meetings. 

Joyce reminded the council of the parishioners that have volunteered to be involved (via the parishioner involvement forms) and asked if they have been invited to be part of the meeting with the architect on 11/6/07.  After further discussion the council decided this would be an area best directed to Kevin Hasenoehrl, building committee chair,  and have the building committee call those interested parishioners.

Ken pointed out with this accelerated pace that we will have to be diligent to assure we are not missing things.  These are our initial meetings and we will get better as we go along.
Ken proceeded to walk through the schedule.  The schedule for Nov 15 & 16, 2007 –site & church programming. Week of Dec. 5 & 6, 2007  will address the needs of the school.  Dec. 19 & 20, 2007 are tentative dates.  Doug wants to hold these dates with his team and will use as needed.  Dec. 12 & 13, 2007- Ken will work with the team in Portland to help with the transition part.  
The architectural team will arrive in Lewiston Jan. 9, 2008.  The team will meet that evening with the building committee and present the compilation of the programming meetings.  The feedback of the building committee will be utilized by the architectural team for the initial master plan and design concepts presentation to the parish community on the evening of Jan. 9, 2008.  The architectural team will work the following day to incorporate the input of the community into the master plan and design concepts.  The architectural team & building committee will meet the evening of Jan. 10, 2008 to review the teams incorporation of the community’s input.  The building committee will present the projects progress at all masses on the weekend of Jan. 12 & 13, 2008.   This will be the parish community’s first opportunity to give their input into the developing master plan and design concepts.  
 Bill asked Ken for clarification on what he sees the Tri-Parish Councils (TPC) role to be at this point in the process.   Ken  recommends TPC be present at the community presentations. The TPC and the building committee are the leadership for the project.  The council will assure members are at all meetings and will keep all members fully informed.

The architectural team will return February 13 & 14, 2008  and repeat the sequence of meeting with the building committee & making a presentation to the parish community. The architectural team will work the following day to incorporate the input of the community into the master plan and design concepts.  The architectural team & building committee will meet the evening of Feb. 14, 2008 to review the projects progress.   The building committee will present the projects progress at all masses on the weekend of Feb. 16 & 17, 2008. This will be the parish community’s second opportunity to give their input into the developing master plan and design concepts.  

The architectural team will return March 5 & 6, 2008  and repeat the sequence of meeting with the building committee & making a presentation to the parish community. The architectural team will work the following day to incorporate the input of the community into the master plan and design concepts.  The architectural team & building committee will meet the evening of March 6, 2008 to review the projects progress.   The building committee will present the projects progress at all masses on the weekend of March 8 & 9, 2008. This will be the parish community’s third and final opportunity to give their input into the developing master plan and design concepts.  

Fr. Les will attend as many meetings as possible. The building committee will run the meetings with the architectural team and the TPC will be present at the meetings to observe and be informed.    Ken believes this schedule establishes a pattern so parishioners can see a patterned way to the project unfolding.
In January, the master plan and design concepts will be broad ideas. In February the master plan and design concepts will be honing down. After the two meetings in March, the team will leave with single ideas and concepts to develop a single site plan and a single floor plan. The team will be sent away with final direction.

Mark suggested at this point we utilize channel 13 to show the schematics of the project to a broad audience.   Mark will follow up and get the details on the process to make this presentation. 

When the architectural team returns on the weekend of April 19 & 20, 2008 a final design will be presented at all masses by the architectural team and the building committee.   
Deb expressed how this process shows the continuity of how the project is evolving and developing and how it is all related. The parish community will be fully informed at all masses throughout the process.  As the building committee goes through the monthly process (January, February, & March) at all masses of presenting the projects process they will clearly relay to the community at large that now is the your first opportunity, second opportunity, third and final opportunity to give input into the project.  Parishioners will have an opportunity on each of these three weekends to relay any thoughts or comments they would like to make. 
Ken clarified that when the architectural team returns in April they will present the final design.  As the community moves into to the fundraising aspect of the project it is critical that the community stay with the final design. You have people who have donated to this design.  It is the final design. 

Deb suggested that large “banners”  be develop that clearly lines out the master plan and design time line.   TPC all agrees these banners will be developed and will be inside all the churches   The next two newsletters will relay this time line to the parish community.
Ken believes that after the March 5 & 6, 2008 master plan and design sessions  enough of the design concepts will be developed to allow a capital campaign company to become involved.  It may be possible to start an advance giving campaign after the April 19 & 20,2008 presentation.
The schedule for January, February, March & April will be presented at tomorrow nights (11/6/07) parish meeting. 

The progress of getting the parish notebooks in each parish was addressed. Tammy stated Jacquie Haener had been given the notebooks a couple of weeks ago.  Jacquie had indicated she would get them done. Fr. Les feels this project should be done in the communication committee.  Concern was expressed that these should be on display in each parish ASAP.
Joyce recapped the meeting on Wednesday, October 31st with the naming committee   There have been many names submitted. The deadline to submit names is now past.   The committee will probably have 30 or 40 names for parishioners to choose from.   Joyce  believes the committee should bring it to a manageable number.  One scenario would be to put all names submitted on a ballot, have the parishioners vote for 3, which would narrow it down.  Have a second ballot where parishioners would only vote for one name.  Joyce will continue to work with the naming committee to develop a voting system and time line to complete the parish naming process.
Bill asked Deb to start formulating the school committee. Deb has talked to a couple of people and they are both wiling to serve.  Deb ran through a list of potential committee members. The council envisions a committee of  8 or 9 members.   Deb  will make contact with potential members.
A report of the progress being made on the development of the finance committee was given.  Four members have been identified.  Hopefully by the end of week they will have secured 6 or 7 members. 
The council discussed the merits of entering into a contract with Ken Griesemer for the remainder of the project.  Joyce motioned the council enter into a contract with Ken for the remaining phases of the project.  Deb second the motion. The motion carried.
The council discussed the need to have a co-chair.  Mark Brigham agreed to be the Tri-Parish Council             Co-Chair.  

 The Tri-Parish Council will meet again next Wednesday, November 15, 2007.  Those who have agreed to be on the finance council will be invited to be present at that TPC meeting. 

Respectfully submitted by,                                                                                                                                             Gail Estes
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